
Bibliographic Services Meeting

May 8, 2008

Lincklaen House, Cazenovia
12:00 p.m.

Present: Jill Grundfest (Mid-York Library System), chair; Betsy Burton (OCPL); Dorcas MacDonald (Syracuse University); Kenn Runninger (Oneida-Herkimer BOCES SLS); Wayne Stevens (LeMoyne College); Joan Wolek (Hamilton College); Nancy Howe (CLRC), liaison.

Excused: Deborah Hailston (Faxton-St. Luke’s Healthcare)

Absent: Megan Riccardi (ENVSC/SRC)

Secretary Pro Tem: Betsy Burton 

March 20, 2008 Minutes: One correction: “Odyssey” was spelled incorrectly in the tentative agenda for the interlibrary loan workshop. Motion to accept minutes as corrected by Dorcas MacDonald S/A.
Action Items from March 20, 2008 minutes:
· Contact Jon Penn for OCLC update (Nancy) – done
· Contact Cyril Oberlander (Dorcas) – done
2008 Interlibrary Loan Workshop – Planning Update

· Per Nancy’s email survey: we will have a session on electronic document delivery not on Rapid ILL. Dorcas and Joan will lead this session. 
2008 Interlibrary Loan Workshop Agenda

9:00 a.m. Welcome and Opening Remarks

9:15 a.m. Electronic Document Delivery (Dorcas and Joan)

10:00 a.m. Break

10:15 a.m. OCLC Update with Jon Penn 

11:00 a.m. Breakout Session

· Training New ILL Staff (Jill Grundfest)

· Constant Data (Ann Ackerson)

· Show & Tell: What Works Best in ILL (Dorcas)

12:00 p.m. Lunch

1:15 p.m. Keynote: The Future of ILL with Cyril Oberlander 

GAC Subsidy using RBDB Funds
· Nancy Howe presented an overview of how RBDB funds have traditionally been used to fund OCLC charges for smaller member libraries which were Group Access Contacts (GAC) before OCLC gave all libraries similar access privileges. Nancy also presented a spreadsheet showing which CLRC members are currently receiving the subsidy, and how much each is receiving. She explained that there is a maximum subsidy amount of $360.   

· She asked the Bibliographic Services Committee if they felt that this was still an appropriate use of these funds or if the Council should reduce the subsidy (with the aim of eventually eliminating it) in order to use funds for other resource-sharing projects with more regional benefit. 

· The Committee recommended cutting the subsidy in half in 2009 (since monies have already been allocated in 2008) and halve it again in 2010, thereby eliminating it in 2011. The Committee will assist Nancy Howe in drafting a letter to each affected member to be distributed with the 2008 OCLC ILL Subscription Renewal, alerting these institutions one year in advance of the upcoming change.

· The Committee will assist in finding new uses for these funds that will have regional impact. 

Next meeting
· To Be Announced

Adjournment

·  Motion to adjourn was made by Joan Wolek S/A.


